
Pott's disease constitutes around half of the extrapulmonary skeletal 
tuberculosis1,2). According to the 2020 WHO Global Tuberculosis 
Report, extrapulmonary tuberculosis constitutes 16% of 7.1 million 
tuberculosis cases globally3). Indonesia contributed 8.5% of global 
tuberculosis burden. The exact number of national extrapulmonary 
tuberculosis cases remains unclear. 

Fusiform paravertebral cold abscess and kyphotic deformity result-
ing from progressive vertebral body destruction are common findings in 
Pott's disease, leading to paraparesis due to the spinal cord, nerve roots, 
and nerves compression4,5). Early management to prevent further mor-
bidity might not be attainable in resource-limited areas3). 

A 44-years-old male presented with gradual weakness of the lower 
extremities since three months ago. He started to experience progressive 
middle back pain six months prior to presentation, followed by urinary 
and fecal incontinence. No history of trauma, weight loss, persistent 
cough, nor fever were reported. On examination, gibbus deformity was 
identified at thoracic level, along with weakness of both lower extremi-
ties (1/5), increased motor reflexes, and loss of deep sensation below the 
level T8. Significant laboratory results were elevated erythrocyte sedi-
mentation rate of 54 mm/hour, other examinations were nonexistent. 

Plain radiography showed destruction of T8-T9 vertebral bodies and 
intervertebral discs, focal erosions in T5- T7, and T10 vertebral bodies. 
Cobb's angle measured between the upper border of T4 and the lower 
border of T11 was 42° (Figure 1). Computed tomography scan revealed 
anterior T5-T11 paravertebral soft-tissue mass and various types of bone 
destruction, suggestive of Pott’s disease. Magnetic resonance imaging 
was unavailable. 

The working diagnosis of T8-T9 tuberculous spondylitis was 
deducted. Although enrolled in the national healthcare insurance system, 
enabling off-island referral to a more comprehensive facility, the 
patient's socioeconomic predisposition averted the option. Following a 
thorough explanation to the patient and his relatives, surgery was per-
formed in the current facility.

Since neither portable fluoroscopy was available, preoperative sur-
gical landmarks was pin-pointed by placing four 1.5" 22-gauge needles  
--- each at T7-T10 vertebrae --- via plain thoracic radiograph. To our 
knowledge, no previous studies have reported similar practice of preop-
erative needle placement as surgical landmarks. 

As the first-ever decompression and posterior stabilization for Pott's 
disease with paraparesis in North Maluku, this case was done by free-
hand technique for pedicle screw placement6). This procedure was 
selected due to shorter operative time, reduced bleeding, and the 
absence of equipment necessary to approach the deformity anteriorly7). 

A postoperative day one plain radiography displayed reduced 
degree of kyphogenesis (Cobb's angle of 27.9°) and appropriate implant 
placement (Figure 1). Histopathological result was unattainable due to a 
technical issue. The patient was placed on the tuberculosis chemothera-
py (isoniazid, rifampicin, pyrazinamide, and ethambutol) and dis-
charged two weeks post-surgery with complete resolution of back pain 

and autonomic function, motor strength improvements (4/5) and partial 
relief of the deep sensation sensory loss. 

It is the authors' expectation that this could provide a real-world 
example for clinicians managing Pott's disease in resource-limited areas. 
Sagacious clinical judgment, in addition to vigilant efforts by optimiz-
ing any available tools, must be continuously applied to ensure safe 
management and good clinical outcome for these patients.
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Figure 1: (Left) Lateral thoracic vertebrae plain radiography showed kyphotic 
deformity (Cobb's angle of 42°) due to T8-9 anterior vertebral bodies 
and intervertebral disc destruction. (Right) After decompression and 
posterior stabilization, Cobb's angle was significantly reduced (27.9°).
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